
The Central Shura Council of Al-Mihrab Martyr Movement holds its regular
meeting to discuss main political and security developments

The Broadened Central Shura Council of the Al-Mihrab Martyr Movement held its regular meeting

chaired by head of the National Iraqi Alliance, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim, at his eminence office

Monday 1/5/2017.

\r\n

The meeting covered the most important political and security developments in the country and

the region, especially the developments of military aspects of We Are Coming, Ninawah

operations and the retaking al-Hadhr district and security progress in the right bank of Mosul,

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim indicated that Daesh are besieged in specific neighborhoods and the

deadly ring imposed on Daesh forced them to retreat and hide behind civilians as human shields,

but the battle is considered finished, it is only a matter of time.
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Regarding the political situation, the participants reiterated their conviction of the national

settlement as an option for the post-Daesh phase and by a national majority to manage the next

phase and consolidate democracy, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim pointed out the importance of national

settlement and the national majority, indicating that the Arab tour conducted by the National

Iraqi Alliance touched upon these issues and gave a positive impression to the future of Iraq

during next phase.


